
Important Notice
E. 78th Street Pedestrian Bridge Reconstruction

HBMC029R

 FDR Drive Lane Closures
Northbound Only -  72nd Street to 79th Street

As part of the reconstruction of the E. 78th Street Pedestrian Bridge, it will be necessary to close
lanes on the F. D. R. Drive from 11:00 p.m. on Tuesday evening, May 3 until 5:00 a.m.
Wednesday morning, May 4 2011.  The purposes of this closure are to repair the Impact
Attenuators, which are road safety devices that buffer impacts from vehicle contact, thereby
protecting the driver, the vehicle, the bridge and workers; and to install lane delineators which
guide vehicles away from the attenuators as vehicles approach the bridge. The closures will
occur between 72nd Street and 79th Street.

Community Liaison Deborah Howes is available to provide information about the project at
347-834-7455 or via email at E78thStreetPedestrianBridgeReplacement@gmail.com.

For all NYC non-emergency services, including inquiries regarding NYCDOT Construction
projects, dial 311.  Be prepared to give the following information so your call can be directed
properly: your name and the borough; the project number – HBMC029R, and a return phone
number.

Tuesday night May 3rd

into
Wednesday May 4th

Single Lane Closures
11:00 p.m. – 1:00 a.m.

Double Lane Closures
1:00 a.m. – 5:00 a.m.


